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Dear Mr Pursglove,
RE: A6116 MAINTENANCE WORKS

Thank you for your enquiry of 28" March 2024, originally addressed to Adele Wylie,
Chief Executive, which has been passed to me to respond on her behalf.

In preparation for carriageway patching works, which will take place in summer 2024,
we will be undertaking kerbing works on the A6116 Islip By-pass.

These works will commence on Monday, 22" April 2024, and will be completed by
Friday, 24t May 2024. These works will be undertaken under temporary traffic
signals.

As soon as we are aware of confirmed dates for the patching works, we will then be
able to advise you further.

| hope that this information and explanation is of interest and use for your constituent.

Yours sincerely,

G. S~

George Candler
Executive Director of Place & Economy (Deputy Chief Executive)

Registered Office: North Northamptonshire Council, Sheemess House, 41 Meadow Road, Kettering, NN16 8TL
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Helen Keech

Clerk to Twywell Parish Council
2 Gordon Terrace

Twywell

NORTHANTS, NN14 3AH

20 April 2024

Dear Helen,

I wanted to get in touch to share with you the enclosed welcome update that I have received in
respect of the A6116, having been raising the very understandable road surface concerns of
local residents with the local authority in recent weeks and months, with the ultimate aim of
eventually securing significant resurfacing commitments, for which I will continue to press.

Further to these efforts, North Northamptonshire Council have provided this update with
regards to the maintenance works that are due to commence on the 227 April through to the
24™ May 2024.

Should you have any concerns regarding these works, please do let me know, and I would be
more than happy to raise them accordingly. I shall also keep you updated as to anything I hear
as the repatching work progresses.

Equally, if I can ever be of any assistance to you more generally, please do not hesitate to get
in touch at any time.

With best wishes,

TOM P&Rse@ MP

MEMBER OF PARLIAMENT
CORBY & EAST NORTHAMPTONSHIRE

LISTENING TO YOU - CAMPAIGNING FOR YOU
Email: pursglovet@parliament.uk - Telephone: 0207 219 8043



